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 PERSONNEL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 November 6, 2018 

 

The Personnel Committee of the Broome County Legislature met on Tuesday, November 6, 2018 

in the Legislative Conference Room, Sixth Floor, Edwin L. Crawford County Office Building, 

Binghamton, New York. 

 

Members Present:  J. Shaw (Chair), C. O’Brien, M. Kaminsky 

 

Members Absent:  K. Wildoner, G. Baldwin 

 

Others Present:  R. Weslar, A. Martin, J. Bertoni, Legislature; J. Garnar, K. 

McManus, H. McCrory, County Exec’s Office; J. Knebel, G. 

Bucciarelli, OMB; M. Baker, Public Defender’s Office; K. White, S. 

Bennett, DSS, T. Behan, Personnel; F. Evangelisti, B. Lucas, 

Planning 

 

The Committee meeting was called to order by the Chair at 4:00 P.M. Ms. Kaminsky made a 

motion to move the agenda, seconded by Ms. O’Brien. 

 

The Committee took the following action with regard to the matters before it: 

 

#1 RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING REVISION OF THE TITLE III-C-2 HOME DELIVERED 

MEALS PROGRAM GRANT FOR THE OFFICE FOR AGING AND ADOPTING A 

REVISED PROGRAM BUDGET FOR 2018 

Carried. Ayes-3, Nays-0, Absent-2 (Wildoner, Baldwin) 

 

#2 RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING REVISION OF THE TITLE III-C-1 CONGREGATE 

MEALS PROGRAM GRANT FOR THE OFFICE FOR AGING AND ADOPTING A 

REVISED PROGRAM BUDGET FOR 2018 

Carried. Ayes-3, Nays-0, Absent-2 (Wildoner, Baldwin) 

 

#11 RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING RENEWAL OF THE MEDICAID TECHNOLOGIES 

ENHANCEMENT PROGRAM GRANT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL 

SERVICES, ADOPTING A PROGRAM BUDGET AND RENEWING THE AGREEMENT 

WITH TIOGA COUNTY FOR SERVICES PROVIDED BY THE BROOME COUNTY 

COMMUNITY ALTERNATIVE SYSTEMS AGENCY FOR 2019 

Responding to a question from the Committee, Ms. Bennett stated that the Medicaid Budget  

had been reduced significantly because they were able to permanently terminate 15 vacant  

positions due to the state takeover of Medicaid programs. 

Carried. Ayes-3, Nays-0, Absent-2 (Wildoner, Baldwin) 

 

Following consideration of the resolutions, Legislator Jason Shaw and Personnel Officer Thomas 

Behan updated the committee on County employment matters (handout attached). 
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Following the update from the Personnel Officer, the Acting Public Defender stated to the 

Committee that the employee that was granted a Temporary Residency Waiver at last month’s 

Personnel Meeting has since moved into the County.  

 

There being no further business to come before the Committee at this time, a motion was made 

by Ms. Kaminsky to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ms. O’Brien. The meeting adjourned at 

4:08 P.M. 
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